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HAPPY HOLIDAYS ~ Back to School January 9th.
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December News From


 Mrs. Tiernan’s Class





Phonics


Your child should know all of the letters and sounds.  If these are not solid for your child please practice.  We are working on recognizing consonants and vowels.  We are finding the beginning, middle and ending sounds of CVC words and changing one at a time to make new words.








Reading


We are learning the difference between fiction and nonfiction stories.  If your child is reading fiction ask him/her about the story elements.  If he/she is reading nonfiction, ask him/her to tell you some facts he/she read about.


Please have your child spend time reading over Winter Break.








Math


We just finished our unit working on story problems with addition and subtraction.  We are also working on recognizing and writing numbers to 100.  Ask your child about the 100’s chart we built.  We are moving on to data. We will be learning how to gather and analyze data.





Upcoming Events


Mon.-Fri. Dec. 5-9 ~ Santa’s Secret Shop


Thurs. Dec. 8th ~ Hamlin Band Concert (during the day)


Wed. Dec. 21st ~ Early Dismissal 11:30a.m.


Wed. Dec. 22nd – Fri. Jan. 6th ~ Winter Break











Social Studies


We finished a unit on fire safety.  Your children are now fire safety experts.  They loved the field trip to 


the firehouse.


Science


We are back to learning about different groups of animals.  We are learning about the characteristics of fish.








